
Stewardship... Something We Do

MASS SCHEDULE

5:00 PM Saturday (Anticipation)
7:30 AM,  9:30 AM, 11:30 AM Sunday

8:15 AM Weekdays:
Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday

11:30 AM Weekdays:
Monday, Wednesday, Friday

5:30 PM Weekdays:
Monday Through Friday

ROSARY

7:45 AM Monday - Saturday
5:00 PM Monday - Friday

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION
Open 24 hours a day, 7 days a week

COMMUNION SERVICE

7:30 AM  Monday - Saturday

CONFESSION

5:00 PM Monday - Friday
4:30 Saturday

11:00 AM Sunday

LITURGY OF THE HOURS

8:00 AM Tue. - Thur., Sat.
4:45 PM Monday - Friday

ST. LUKE CATHOLIC CHURCH 

 7575 Holliday Dr. E., Indianapolis., IN 46260 
Phone: 317-259-4373     

Fax: 317-254-3210     Web: www.stluke.org

ST. LUKE CATHOLIC SCHOOL:

7575 Holliday Dr. E., Indianapolis., IN 46260 
Phone: 317- 255-3912     

Fax: 317-254-3210     Web: www.stluke.org

September 5, 2021
23rd Sunday In Ordinary Times

SAINT LUKE SUNDAY STEWARD

ST. LUKE CONVENT: 
150 W. 75th St., Indianapolis, IN 46260    

Phone: 317-259-4097      

ST. LUKE PRESCHOOL:

7711 Holliday Dr. E., Indianapolis, IN 46260    
Phone: 317-974-9937      



“While the modern world is filling up with 
more and more noise, God is inviting us 
into the silence and into His presence.  
Here in the presence of God, we will find 
rest for our weary hearts and minds.”

- Matthew Kelly

Sanctuary Lamp

The Sanctuary Lamp near our 
Tabernacle burns this week for 

If you wish to have the Sanctuary Lamp 
dedicated for someone living or deceased, 

please contact the Parish Office. 
Offering is $10.

Newly 
Baptized

Mass and Confession 
Attendance

  For Week of:
Mon., August 23 -  Sun., August 29

Weekdays: 1,050
Weekend: 1,070
Confession: 55

STEWARDSHIP

Adoration

Monday, Wednesday, Friday: 
12:00 p.m. - 5:25 p.m. 
Tuesday, Thursday: 
9:00 a.m. - 5:25 p.m. 

Social distancing will be observed.

St. Luke  Magnificat Chapel

Rest  In  Peace
Please pray for the 

repose of the souls of

Katie Russo
Sally Skidmore 

Please keep their families in your thoughts 
and prayers.   

Rite Of Christian Initiation Of Adults
•	 Has anyone you know expressed an interest in becoming Catholic?
•	 Grew up in a different faith tradition and wants to explore his or her options in terms 

of the Catholic faith?
•	 Was baptized Catholic as a child, but has not celebrated 

the Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist?       
•	 Has a child in grade 3 or above who has not been 

baptized? Ask about RCIC (Rite of Christian Initiation of 
Children)

                                                                                                                               
St. Luke offers adults and children opportunities to gather 
together to learn more about the faith. Sessions focus on the 
teachings and richness of the Catholic faith and prepare individuals to celebrate the Sac-
raments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist during the Easter season. There are 
separate sessions for children or youth. You are welcome to participate in the process 
with your questions, your insights and your faith story in a warm accepting setting. For 
information please contact Sister Diane by emailing her at dcarollo@stluke.org.  

Anthony John Bryan 
Elijah Mawuedela Metonna

Religion classes for children attending public and private non-Catholic schools began Sunday, 
August 22, from 10:45-11:50 a.m. Have you registered your children? To register, go to the 
parish website under EDUCATE or go to www.stluke.org/sunday-morning-religious-education 
. Classes will be offered for children in kindergarten through grade 8.  Grade 2 children are 
prepared for First Reconciliation and Communion. 8th grade students are prepared for 
Confirmation.

RCIC (Rite of Christian Initiation of Children) is for non-Catholic children becoming Catholic in 
grades 3 or above. To learn more about adults and children becoming Catholic, contact Sister 
Diane at dcarollo@stluke.org .

Adult Faith Formation and Bible Study 

SMRE (Sunday Morning Religious Education)

Adults interested in ongoing faith formation should check out the updated parish website on 
the courses that will be offered starting in September and beyond. To register for classes, 
go to the parish website under GROWTH or www.stluke.org/adult-faith-formation . The first 
course to be offered is Romans: The Gospel of Salvation on Monday mornings and 
evenings. NEW to Adult Faith Formation is a year-long course. Introduction to the Old 
Testament will be offered on Wednesday nights from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. 

+ Phyllis Capuano



PROVIDENCE NEVER FAILS

A Letter from Msgr. Schaedel

Letter from Msgr. Schaedel for bulletin of 
September 5, 2021

Dear Parishioners,

This weekend is Labor Day Weekend.  
Labor Day has been celebrated on the 
first Monday in September in the United 
States since the 1880s.  The form that 
the observance and celebration of Labor 
Day should take were outlined in the first 
proposal of the holiday — a street parade 
to exhibit to the public “the strength and 
esprit de corps of the trade and labor 
organizations” of the community.

As I have mentioned before, I think it is an 
excellent idea to attend Mass on civil 
holidays.  Most of our civil holidays 
celebrate something good about our 
country and the blessings of God upon the 
United States.

On Monday September 6, Labor Day, we 
thank God for the gift of labor, the ability to 
work and contribute to the welfare of the 
human family, and the ability to honor God 
by our labor.  Per our usual civil holiday 
schedule, we will have one Mass at 10:00 
a.m.  No evening Mass or confessions on 
Labor Day.

There are so many people who cannot 
work for one reason or another.  They 
would give almost anything to be busy, to 
be employed, or to feel needed by others.  
Most of them may be in bad health.  Oth-
ers just happen to be in the wrong place 
at the wrong time.  Let’s thank God for the 
gift of being able to work and to be busy!

Remember to pray for the unemployed.  
This is the Year of Saint Joseph.  Ask 
Saint Joseph to pray with us and for us.  
He is the patron of workers.  Here is a 
Prayer for the Unemployed.

Dear Saint Joseph, you were once faced 
with the responsibility of providing the 
necessities of life for Jesus and Mary.  

Look down with fatherly compassion upon 
me in my present inability to support my 

family and myself.  Please help me to find 
gainful employment very soon, so that 

this heavy burden of concern will be lifted 
from my heart and that I am soon able to 
provide for those whom God has entrust-
ed to my care.  Help us to guard against 
bitterness and discouragement, so that 
we may emerge from this trial spiritually 

enriched and with even greater blessings 
from God.  Amen.

I think it’s sort of interesting that we’ve 

been asking one another for the past 
couple weeks or so, “How was your 
summer?”  Summer is not over!  Labor 
Day Weekend is always the sort of 
unofficial ending of summer.  Technically, it 
does not end until September 21.

We’ve been saying “How was your sum-
mer?” because in our minds once school 
begins, summer is over.  Of course, with 
this idiotic movement to start school earlier 
and earlier each year, summer “ends” all 
too soon.  I’ve written much on this topic 
before, so you know my thoughts as an 
educator about the length of the school 
year and when it should begin or end.  
Enough said; that’s my opinion.

Speaking of my sometimes not so humble 
opinion, let me share some thoughts about 
the terms so common these days:  “You 
are not listening.”  “You need to listen to 
me.”  “All we want is to be heard.”  The 
local papers each day relate incidents at 
meetings, mainly School Board Meetings, 
where people are shouting over one 
another so they can be heard.

I taught school or was a school principal 
for twenty-two years.  In addition, I’ve dealt 
with young people for decades.  For the 
most part, when they accuse us of “not 
listening” the translation is “You won’t do 
what I want.”  And they want what they 
want regardless of what others might want 
or what is perhaps best.

Persons in leadership positions need to 
listen.  Everyone has the right to be heard.  
But the tough part for leaders is to make 
decisions based not only what they have 
“heard,” but also based on what a leader 
is convinced is the correct decision to 
make.  And any leader must realize that 
not everyone will be happy with every 
decision.  Jesus Christ could not make 
everybody happy; no leader today even 
stands a chance!

Next Saturday is September 11, the 20th 
anniversary of the horrible attacks on the 
World Trade Center in New York City on 
our country.  Our weekend Masses will 
include special prayers for our country and 
for the victims of these terrorist attacks.

Remember twenty years ago?  I sure do, 
it was the day my dad was buried.  But on 
that day people predicted that our whole 
country would forever fall to our knees in 
prayer asking God for mercy.   Churches 
would be full.  Unity would rise.  Didn’t 
happen.  Keep this in mind as we 
prepare for next weekend’s civil and 
spiritual observances of “9-11.”

Keep in prayer as well the people of 
Afghanistan as U.S. participation in a 
20-year war there has come to an awkward 
end.  As I mentioned in my homily last 
Sunday, Afghanistan has never in its history 
had a unified government.  Pray for peace 
there and throughout the world.

A Tip of My Biretta (Hat) to:  the 
organizers of last week’s “Back to School 
Bingo Bash.”  As I looked down from the 
stage making opening remarks and my 
prayer, I could not help but think of what 
wonderfully generous and hard-working 
parents we have.  They give so much of 
their time and talent to make Saint Luke 
Catholic School a wonderful place for their 
own children and so many others.

I specifically want to thank Jenn Rotz and 
Courtnay Henthorn.  They would be the 
first to say that they had plenty of help.  
And they did.  But they led the charge to 
earn money for the 8th grade class trip to 
Washington, D.C., and other graduation 
activities.  They organized it so that those 
who assisted them were able to assist so 
well!  Stewardship in Action!

Ask Monsignor a Question:  The East 
side of church is dark.  Is this because of 
the construction?  I don’t like it!  (Via email)

I don’t like it either.  But it’s not permanent.  
The windows are temporarily covered over 
so as not to be damaged by the nearby new 
construction.   Once it’s safe, those 
coverings will be removed.

Of one thing I am convinced; of one thing I 
am certain:  Providence never fails!

Faithfully yours in the Providence that so far 
had never failed us,

Rev. Msgr. Joseph F. Schaedel, Pastor



Reminder....
A gentle reminder that we are currently unable to have 
groups meet inside any of the parish meeting  spac-
es.  Groups are welcome to go online and reserve the 
outdoor spaces for your meetings. Thank you for your 
consideration during this time.  Watch the Bulletin for 
“opening  up” information.

Are you seeking a fulfilling and joyful way to spend your time? Our preschool 
may be the answer to your prayers. St Luke Catholic Preschool seeks 
volunteers and paid part-time caregivers/teachers (flexible hours) with gentle,
fun-loving personalities, the ability to fulfill everyday responsibilities, and works 
well collaborating with colleagues. Join the fun! If interested, contact Director 
Laurie Breen as soon as possible to learn more at lbreen@stluke.school.

Marian University President to address Catholic Business 
Exchange

Dan Elsener, president of Marian University will address the 
September Catholic Business Exchange. His topic will be: 
A Marian Miracle: Building a Great Catholic University in a 
Great American City.

The event is Friday, September 17, at the Northside Events 
and Social Club. Mass is offered at 7am and the program 
will be finished by 9:00 a.m. Cost for the program includes a 
great breakfast and is $18 in advance for members and $24 
for non-members. Registration is required by 4:00 p.m., 
September 14. To register, pay online and for more infor-
mation, visit www.catholicbusinessexchange.org.

ST. LUKE STUDENT CHOIRS

Sign-ups for our Student Choirs are now underway!  The stu-
dents will rehearse after school on Mondays or Tuesdays from 
3:20 – 4:00 p.m. in the church.  They will primarily sing at the 
School Masses on Tuesdays or Thursdays at 8:15 a.m.  They 
will also sing at one Mass on Christmas Eve and at Easter.

Cherub Choir  (Grades 1 & 2)
- Meets every other Tuesday 3:20 – 4:00 p.m., beginning
9/14, 
- Sings at every other Thursday 8:15 a.m. Mass
- Will sing at the Christmas Eve 4:00 p.m. Mass

Children’s Choir  (Grades 3-4-5-6)
- Meets every Monday* 3:20 – 4:00 p.m.
- Sings at all Tuesday 8:15 a.m. Masses
- Will sing at the Christmas Eve 6:00 p.m. Mass
*except on Mondays when school is closed

Youth Choir  (Grades 7-8)
- Meets every other Tuesday 3:20 – 4:00 p.m., beginning
   9/7, 
- Sings at every other Thursday 8:15 a.m. Mass
- Will sing at the Christmas Eve 8:00 p.m. Mass

Student Cantors, who lead the responsorial psalm and the 
gospel acclamation, must be in Grade 4 or older, and must 
participate in one of the above Student Choirs.

For more information, and to sign-up, please e-mail music 
director Mr. Tom Nichols at tnichols@stluke.org or call 
317-259-4373 ext. 227. 

High School Placement Test

Cathedral High School will administer the High School Placement Test on the following 
Saturdays this fall: September 11, October 30 and January 22. All tests begin promptly at 
8:30 a.m. All parents are encouraged to join us for an information session/tour while your 
student is taking the test. Preregister by visiting www.gocathedral.com/placementtest.

Shadowing at Cathedral

Attention 8th graders! Come spend the day shadowing a student at Cathedral High 
School. You will attend classes, have lunch on us and get to experience what a day in 
the life of a CHS student is like. Register today at gocathedral.com/shadow.

Evening of Excellence

Cathedral High School's Evening of Excellence will celebrate this year's successes, 
honor the Circle of Excellence inductees, and allow guests to contribute to the 2021-22 
Cathedral Fund. Cathedral Fund gifts are utilized to provide tuition assistance, classroom 
equipment, support areas of greatest need, teacher development, athletics, and the 
arts.  The Evening of Excellence is Thursday, October 7, at 5:00 p.m. at Cathedral High 
School. Find out more and register today at gocathedral.com/eveningofexcellence.

St. Luke Catholic School is a parish school committed to a quality, faithful education 
based in Catholic values and traditions. St. Luke Catholic School has served the north 
side of Indianapolis for over fifty years. St. Luke Catholic School has achieved both an A 
and 4-Star rating by the Indiana Department of Education.

Please contact Jennifer Schaefer, Assistant Principal, jschaefer@stluke.school for 
any questions regarding our school, admissions process or to schedule a tour.  



Would You Like To Help While Sheltering At Home?
Consider joining the St. Luke Prayer 		
Chain.  All you need is an active email 
account and a faithful heart.  Join over 
250 fellow parishioners in this important, 
powerful ministry by sending an email to:
 prayerchain@stluke.org.

Therese Hartley
thartley@stluke.org  or

 317-259-4373 x248

PARISHIONERS, AGES 21-35
 Contact Therese Hartley, 

thartley@stluke.org, 
317-259-4373 x248

St. Luke Pro-Life Event
Wednesday, Septermber 15 at 7:00 p.m., Come and 
watch the award winning deocumentary, HUSH. It details 
the unreported risks of abortion followed by discussion with 
Mary Carmen Zakrajesk, Students for Life Indiana Regional 
Coordinator.

Marge Henkel Youth Ministry Garden Blessing
Sunday, September 12 
Following 11:30 a.m. Mass

Thank you to North Central High School student and parishioner Cat 
Williams who improved and restored the Marge Henkel Reading Circle with 
an updated garden, fire pit, picnic tables, and a bridge to the future Youth 
Ministry and Young Adult Center.  The garden is on the east side of the 
building along Illinois Street.

Join us as Msgr. Schaedel blesses the space as the Marge Henkel Youth 
Ministry Garden on Sunday, September 12 after the 11:30 a.m. Mass.

New Emmaus Faith-Sharing Groups Forming
New nights, Babysitting, and location options available!

St Luke Young Adult group is forming new Emmaus groups. The small 
faith-sharing groups give young adults an opportunity to walk with one 
another as they continue to grow in scripture and their relationship with 
Christ.

Operation Leftover
Thursday, September 9
St. John the Evangelist, 126 W Georgia St., Indy 
6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

Operation Leftover is an outreach to our brothers and sisters experiencing 
homelessness in downtown Indianapolis. During a "Rollout," we gather to 
pray, then split into groups with food, drinks, info pamphlets, and a willing 
spirit to provide fellowship, faith sharing, and resources with our brothers 
and sisters out on the street. 

You are not required to bring anything to attend, but If you are able, 
please bring the following to distribute:
blankets, hand sanitizer, grocery bags (plastic, paper, or cloth), bottled 
water/gatorade, non-perishable food/snacks, socks, t-shirts, toiletries (e.g. 
shaving cream, razors, deodorant, etc.), trash bags, pillows, sleeping 
bags.

For more info and questions, email JC Aguilar at 
operationleftover2010@gmail.com.

First (Second) Friday Adoration
Friday, September 10
7:00-8:30 p.m.

The First Friday of September is Labor Day weekend. To keep gathering 
as a community, we’ll just do our First Friday ritual on the Second Friday 
of September this go round! We can’t wait to pray with you!

Bishop Chatard Enrollment Opportunities Now Available

Opportunities to engage with Bishop Chatard High School to learn 
more about the numerous academic classes and extracurricular 
activities offered to students are now available. Plan to attend the 
annual Open House on Thursday, Nov. 4, to tour the school and 
talk with students and teachers. In the meantime, visit Bishop Cha-
tard’s Prospective Student page at www.bishopchatard.org/prospec-
tive-students/ to view videos, take a virtual tour and more.

8th grade students are invited to sign up for a shadow morning 
at www.bishopchatard.org/enrollment/shadowing/. Parents of 7th 
and 8th grade students are invited to participate in a Wednesday 
Walk-Thru to talk with school leaders and tour the school while 
classes are in session. To read more and RSVP, visit
www.bishopchatard.org/enrollment/parents/.



  MASS INTENTIONS

If you wish to have a Mass offered for someone, living or deceased, 
please contact the Parish Office.  Mass offering is $10.00.

September 6            Monday, Labor Day                    
 10:00 a.m.	 + Peter Boykin

September 7         Tuesday
  8:15 a.m.	 + Charlie Juriss
  5:30 p.m.           + Paul and Mary Teagardin 

September 8       Wednesday, The Nativity of the 
	                   Blessed Virgin Mary
11:30 a.m.	   + Therese Jacob
  5:30 p.m.             + Erin Miller

September 9          Thursday, St. Peter Claver
  8:15 a.m.	 Special Intentions of Mrs. Kashman
  5:30 p.m.           + Louis Liptak

September 10      Friday, 
11:30 a.m.	  + Bill Curran
  5:30 p.m.            Special Intentions of Pat Watchel

September 11      Saturday 
  8:15 a.m.	  + The Firefighers lost in 911
  5:00 p.m.            + Harold Born

September 12      Sunday, 24th Sunday in Ordinary Time                         
  7:30 a.m.	  Our Parishoners
  9:30 a.m.            + James Solomon
11:30 a.m.            + Paul Betbadal

The Sunday Steward is a weekly publication of 
St. Luke Catholic Church.  Please submit articles to 

bulletin@stluke.org as a Word document attachment. The dead-
line is Friday at 12:00 Noon, one week prior to publication.

Bulletin Deadline...

Moved...?   New Email...?   
Change in Family... ?

Please remember to contact the Parish Office with any new 
information on your family.  This may include a change of address 
or email address, the birth of a child, a change in marital status 
or a change in your parishioner status.  By keeping our records 

up-to-date, we are better able to serve you.

If You Are Hospitalized
If you are in the hospital, please remember to notify the 

Parish Office.  Due to the HIPAA laws, hospitals can no longer 
notify us of your hospitalization.  Tell your family also, in case you 

cannot call, so they can call on your behalf.

STAFF DIRECTORYSTAFF DIRECTORY
Web Site: www.stluke.org

PARISH OFFICE: 317-259-4373

THE PARISH OFFICE IS NOW OPEN MON. - FRI. 
8:30 A.M. - 4:30 P.M. (CLOSED FOR LUNCH AT 12 
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